












     "Competitive Bid Absolute Rate" has the meaning set forth in Section
2.03(d).

     "Competitive Bid Absolute Rate Loan" means a loan to be made by a Lender
pursuant to an Absolute Rate Auction.

     "Competitive Bid Lending Office" means, as to each Lender, its Domestic
Lending Office or such other office, branch or affiliate of such Lender as it
may hereafter designate as its Competitive Bid Lending Office by notice to the
Borrower and the Administrative Agent; provided that any Lender may from time to
time by notice to the Borrower and the Administrative Agent designate separate
Competitive Bid Lending Offices for its Competitive Bid LIBOR Loans, on the one
hand, and its Competitive Bid Absolute Rate Loans, on the other hand, in which
case all references herein to the Competitive Bid Lending Office of such Lender
shall be deemed to refer to either or both of such offices, as the context may
require.

     "Competitive Bid LIBOR Loan" means a loan to be made by a Lender pursuant
to a LIBOR Auction (including such a loan bearing interest at the Base Rate
pursuant to Section 8.01).

     "Competitive Bid Loan" means a Competitive Bid LIBOR Loan or a Competitive
Bid Absolute Rate Loan.

     "Competitive Bid Margin" has the meaning set forth in Section 2.03(d).

     "Competitive Bid Quote" means an offer by a Lender to make a Competitive
Bid Loan in accordance with Section 2.03.

     "Consolidated Debt"  means, at any date, the Debt of the Borrower and its
Subsidiaries at such date, determined on a consolidated basis in accordance with
GAAP.

     "Consolidated EBITDA" means, for any period, net income (or net loss)
(before discontinued operations) plus the sum of (a) Consolidated Interest
Expense, (b) income tax expense, (c) depreciation expense, (d) amortization
expense, (e) any non-cash losses or expenses from any unusual, extraordinary or
otherwise non-recurring items and (f) aggregate foreign exchange losses, and
minus (x) the sum of the amounts for such period of any income tax benefits and
any income or gains from any unusual, extraordinary or otherwise non-recurring
items, and (y) aggregate foreign exchange gains; in each case determined on a
consolidated basis for the Borrower and its Subsidiaries in accordance with GAAP
and in the case of items (a) through (f) and items (x) through (y), to the
extent such amounts were included in the calculation of net income.  For the
purpose of calculating Consolidated EBITDA for any period, if during such period
the Borrower or any Subsidiary shall have made an acquisition or a disposition
of an operating business, Consolidated EBITDA for such period shall be
calculated after giving pro forma effect thereto as if such acquisition or
disposition, as the case may be, occurred on the first day of such period.

     "Consolidated Interest Expense" means, for any period, the amount by which:

          (a)  the sum of (i) the interest expense (including imputed interest
     expense in respect of Capital Lease Obligations) of the Borrower and its
     Subsidiaries for such period, determined on a consolidated basis in
     accordance with GAAP, and (ii) any interest accrued during such period, in
     respect of Debt of the Borrower or any Subsidiary, that is required under
     GAAP to be capitalized rather than included in consolidated interest
     expense for such period, exceeds

          (b)  the interest income (not including foreign exchange gains and
     losses) of the Borrower and its Subsidiaries for such period, determined on
     a consolidated basis in accordance with GAAP.

     "Consolidated Net Tangible Assets" means at any time, the aggregate amount
of assets (less applicable reserves and other properly deductible items) of the
Borrower and its consolidated Subsidiaries adjusted for inventories on the basis
of cost (before application of the "last-in first-out" method of determining
cost) or current markonsol   �o�nicatoermited ber undercories on the basis
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the Borrower of the Loan Documents, the borrowing of Loans, the use of the







     obligations, surety and appeal bonds, performance bonds and other
     obligations of a like nature, and Liens imposed by statutory or common law
     relating to banker's liens or rights of setoff or similar rights relating
     to deposit accounts, in each case in the ordinary course of business;

          (e)  Liens arising in the ordinary course of business in favor of (i)
     consignors of Inventory or (ii) issuers of documentary letters of credit;

          (f)  judgment liens in respect of judgments that do not constitute an
     Event of Default under clause (i) of Article 7; and

          (g)  easements, zoning restrictions, rights-of-way, licenses,
     reservations, minor irregularities of title and similar encumbrances on
     real property imposed by law or regulation or arising in the ordinary
     course of business that do not secure any monetary obligation and do not
     materially detract from the value of the affected property for its current
     use or interfere with the ordinary conduct of business of the Borrower or
     any Subsidiary;

provided that the term "Permitted Liens" shall not include any Lien that secures
Debt.

     "Permitted Receivables Financing" means any receivables securitization
program or other type of accounts receivable financing transaction by the
Borrower or any of its Subsidiaries; provided that substantially all Debt
incurred in connection therewith (other than Debt of a Special Purpose Financing
Subsidiary) arises from a transfer of accounts receivable which is intended by
the parties thereto to be treated as a sale.

     "Person" means any natural person, corporation, limited liability company,
trust, joint venture, association, company, partnership, Governmental Authority
or other entity.

     "Plan" means any employe� irr d
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their Credit Exposures a facility fee calculated for each day at the Facility
Fee Rate on the aggregate amount of the Credit Exposures on such day.  Such
facility fee shall accrue for the account of each Lender from and including the
Effective Date to but excluding the Termination Date (or, if later, the date on
which the aggregate amount of the Credit Exposures is reduced to zero).

   (b) Letter of Credit Fees.  The Borrower shall pay (i)  to the Administrative
Agent for the account of the Lenders ratably a letter of credit fee accruing
daily on the aggregate undrawn amount of all outstanding Letters of Credit at a
rate per annum equal to the Eurodollar Margin for such day and (ii)  to each LC
Issuing Bank for its own account, a letter of credit fronting fee accruing daily
on the aggregate amount thetheCredit Fe  Credit Fent of  all theof to tLetit at a
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amendment, renewal or extension) a notice requesting the issuance of a Letter of
Credit, or identifying the Letter of Credit to be amended, renewed or extended,
and specifying the requested date of issuance, amendment, renewal or extension
(which shall be a Business Day), the date on which such Letter of Credit is to
expire (which shall comply with Section 2.16(c)), the amount of such Letter of
Credit, the name and address of the beneficiary thereof and such other
information as shall be necessary to prepare, amend, renew or extend such Letter
of Credit.  If requested by the LC Issuing Bank, the Borrower also shall submit
a letter of credit application on the LC Issuing Bank's standard form (with such
changes as are agreed by such LC Issuing Bank and the Borrower) in connection
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this Agreement under any and all circumstances whatsoever and irrespective of
(i) any lack of validity or enforceability of any Letter of Credit or this
Agreement, or any term or provision therein, (ii) any draft or other document
presented under a Letter of Credit proving to be forged, fraudulent or invalid
in any respect or any statement therein being untrue or inaccurate in any
respect, (iii) payment by the LC Issuing Bank under a Letter of Credit against
presentation of a draft or other document that does not comply with the terms of
such Letter of Credit, or (iv) any other event or circumstance whatsoever,
whether or not similar to any of the foregoing, that might, but for the
provisions of this Section, constitute a legal or equitable discharge of, or
provide a right of setoff against, the Borrower's obligations hereunder.  None
o�tofwedmiuistrative Agent, the venders, the vC Issuing Bank and 
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unpaid interest thereon; provided that the obligation to deposit such cash
collateral will become effective immediately, and such deposit will become
immediately due and payable, without demand or other notice of any kind, upon
the occurrence of any Event of Default with respect to the Borrower described in
clause (h) or (i) of Article 7.  Any amount so deposited (including any earnings
thereon) N耀ith re oth rpl t acweane Borrowereo̖tnuhthtnugs
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expense and (iii) would not otherwise be disadvantageous to such Lender.  The
Borrower shall pay all reasonable costs and expenses incurred by any Lender in
connection with any such designation or assignment.

   (b) If any Lender requests compensation under Section 2.20, or if the
Borrower is required to pay any additional amount to any Lender or any
Governmental Authority for the acco� ansaddesu 











       (vii) Liens securing Debt arising out of, and sales of accounts
receivable as part of, a Permitted Receivables Financing;

      (viii) Liens securing industrial revenue or pollution control bonds
issued for the benefit of the Borrower;

        (ix) Liens on assets of Foreign Subsidiaries securing obligations of
Foreign Subsidiaries; and

         (x) Liens not otherwise permitted by the foregoing clauses of this
Section 6.01 on assets other than Inventory of the Borrower or a Domestic
Subsidiary; provided that neither the aggregate book value of the assets
subject to such Liens nor the aggregate principal amount of Debt and other
obligations secured thereby shall exceed 10% of Consolidated Net Tangible
Assets (in each case determined at the time of incurrence).

   (b) The Borrower will not and will not permit any of its Domestic
Subsidiaries to, directly or indirectly, enter into or permit to exist any
agreement or other arrangement that prohibits, restricts or imposes any
condition on the ability of the Borrower or any of its Domestic Subsidiaries
to create or permit to exist any Lien on any of its Inventory; provided tha
the foregoing shall not apply (i) to restrictions and conditions contained in
the Credit Facilities, (ii) to restrictions or conditions in any document
granting Liens permitted by sub-clauses (i) (solely with reference to clause
(e) of the definition of Permitted Liens), (ii), (iii) and (so long as the
same are no more restrictive than those applicable to the Debt being
refinanced, extended, renewed or refunded) (vi) of clause (a) of this
Section 6.01, (iii) to restrictions and conditions contained
in other instruments in connection with Debt, so long as the terms thereof
permit the creation of such a Lien if such Debt is equally and ratably secured
thereby, and (iv) to customary restrictions or conditions related to particular
assets contained in other agreements entered into in the ordinary course
provided that such agreements are not entered into in connection with the
incurrence of Debt.

     Section 6.02.  Fundamental Changes.  The Borrower will not (i) consolidate
or merge with or into any other Person or (ii) sell, lease or otherwise
transfer, directly or indirectly, all or substantially all of the assets of the
Borrower and its Subsidiaries, taken as a whole, to any other Person; provided
that the Borrower may permit any corporation to be merged into the Borrower or
may consolidate with or merge into or sell or otherwise (except by lease)
dispose of its assets as an entirety or substantially as an entirety to any
solvent corporation organized in the United States of America which expressly
assumes in writing reasonably satisfactory to the Administration Agent the due
and punctual payment of the principal of and interest on the Loans and the due
and punctual performance of the obligations of the Borrower hereunder and under
the Notes, if (x) after giving effect to such consolidation, merger or other
disposition, no Default shall have occurred and be continuing and (y) any such
disposition shall not release the corporation that originally executed this
Agreement as the borrower from its liability as obligor hereunder or under the
Notes.

     Section 6.03.  Interest Coverage Ratio.  The Borrower will not permit the
Interest Coverage Ratio to be less than 2.00:1.00 at the last day of any Fiscal
Quarter.

     Section 6.04.  Leverage Ratio.   The Borrower will not permit the Leverage
Ratio at any time to be more than 3.25:1.00.

                                    ARTICLE 7
                                Events of Default

     If any of the following events ("Events of Default") shall occur:

   (a) the Borrower shall fail to pay any principal of any Loan or any LC
Reimbursement Obligation when the same shall become due, whether at the due date
thereof or at a date fixed for prepayment thereof or otherwise;

   (b) the Borrower shall fail to pay when due any interest on any Loan or any
fee or other amount (except an amount referred to in clause (a)) payable under
any Loan Document, and such failure shall continue unremedied for a period of
five Business Days;

   (c) any representation, warranty or certification made or deemed made by or
on behalf of the Borrower in or in connection with any Loan Document or any
amendment or modification thereof or waiver thereunder, or in any report,
certificate, financial statement or other document furnished pursuant to or in
connection with any Loan Document or any amendment or modification thereof or
waiver thereunder, shall prove to have been incorrect when made or deemed made
and, if the circumstances giving rise to such false or misleading representation
or warranty are susceptible to being cured in all material respects, such false
or misleading representation or warranty shall not be cured in all material
respects for five days after the earlier to occur of (i) the date on which an
officer of the Borrower shall obtain knowledge thereof, or (ii) the date on
which written notice thereof shall have been given to the Borrower by the









        (vi) unless signed by a Designated Lender or its Designating Lender,
subject such Designated Lender to any additional obligation or affect its rights
hereunder (unless the rights of all the Lenders are similarly affected); and

provided further that no such agreement shall amend, modify or otherwise affect
the rights or duties of any Agent or the LC Issuing Bank without its prior
written consent; and provided further that neither (x) a reduction or
termination of Commitments pursuant to Section 2.09 or 2.18, nor (y) an increase
in Commitments pursuant to Section 2.15, constitutes an amendment, waiver or
modification for purposes of this Section 9.02.

   (c) Notwithstanding the foregoing, if the Required Lenders enter into or
consent to any waiver, amendment or modification pursuant to subsection (b) of
this Section, no consent of any other Lender will be required if, when such
waiver, amendment or modification becomes effective, (i) the Commitment of each
Lender not consenting thereto terminates and (ii) all amounts owing to it or
accrued for its account hereunder are paid in full.

     Section 9.03.  Expenses; Indemnity; Damage Waiver.  (a)  The Borrower
shall pay (i) all reasonable and documented out-of-pocket expenses incurred
by the Arranger, the Administrative Agent and their respective Affiliates,
including the reasonable fees, charges and disbursements of Davis Polk
& Wardwell, special counsel for the Administrative Agent, in connection
with the syndication of the credit facilities provided for herein, the
preparation and administration of the Loan Documents and any amendments,
modifications or waivers of the provisions thereof (whether or not the
transactions contemplated hereby or thereby shall be consummated), (ii) all
reasonable and documented out-of-pocket expenses incurred by the LC Issuing Bank
in connection with the issuance, amendment, renewal or extension of any Letter
of Credit or any demand for payment thereunder and (iii) all out-of-pocket
expenses incurred by any Lender Party, including the fees, charges and
disbursements of any counsel for any Lender Party, in connection with the
enforcement or protection of its rights in connection with the Loan Documents
(including its rights under this Section), the Letters of Credit or the Loans,
including all such out-of-pocket expenses incurred during any workout,
restructuring or negotiations in respect of the Letters of Credit or the Loans.

   (b) The Borrower shall indemnify each of the Lender Parties and their
respective Related Parties (each such Person being called an "Indemnitee")
against, and hold each Indemnitee harmless from, any and all losses, claims,
damages, liabilities and related expenses, including the fees, charges and
disbursements of counsel for any Indemnitee, incurred by or asserted against any
Indemnitee arising out of, in connection with, or as a result of (i) the
execution or delivery of any Loan Document or any other agreement or instrument
contemplated hereby, the performance by the parties to the Loan Documents of
theirtstedee
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Designating Lender and (y) its Designating Lender shall remain solely
responsible to the other parties hereto for the performance of its obligations
under this Agreement, including its obligations in respect of the Loans or
portion thereof made by it. No additional promissory note shall be required to
evidence Loans or portions thereof made by a Designated Lender; and the
Designating Lender shall be deemed to hold any promissory note issued pursuant
to Section 2.17(d) as agent for its Designated Lender to the extent of the Loans
or portion thereof funded by such Designated Lender.  Each Designating Lender
shall act as administrative agent for its Designated Lender and give and receive
notices and other communications on its behalf. Any payments for the account of
any Designated Lender shall be paid to its Designating Lender as administrative
agent for such Designated Lender and neither the Borrower nor the Administrative
Agent shall be responsible for any Designating Lender's application of such
payments.  In addition, any Designated Lender may (i) with notice to, but
without the prior written consent of, the Borrower or the Administrative Agent,
assign all or portions of its interest in any Loans to its Designating Lender or
to any financial institutions consented to by the Borrower and the
Administrative Agent providing liquidity and/or credit facilities to or for the
account of such Designated Lender to support the funding of Loans or portions
thereof made by such Designated Lender and (ii) disclose on a confidential basis
any non-public information relating to its Loans or portions thereof to any
rating agency, commercial paper dealer or provider of any guarantee, surety,
credit or liquidity enhancement to such Designated Lender.

   (b) Each party to this Agreement agrees that it will not institute against,
or join any other Person in instituting against, any Designated Lender any
bankruptcy, reorganization, arrangement, insolvency or liquidation proceeding or
other proceeding under any federal or state bankruptcy or similar law, for one
year and a day after all outstanding senior indebtedness of such Designated
Lender is paid in full.  The Designating Lender for each Designated Lender
agrees to indemnify, save, and hold harmless each other party hereto for any
loss, cost, damage and expense arising out of its inability to institute any
such proceeding against such Designated Lender.  This Section 9.05(b) shall
survive the termination of this Agreement.

     Section 9.06.  Survival.  All covenants, agreements, representations and
warranties made by the Borrower in the Loan Documents and in certificates or
other instruments delivered in connection with or pursuant to the Loan Documents
shall be considered to have been relied upon by the other parties hereto and
shall survive the execution and delivery of the Loan Documents and the making of
any Loans and issuance of any Letters of Credit, regardless of any investigation
made by any such other party or on its behalf and notwithstanding that any
Lender Party may have had notice or knowledge of any Default or incorrect
representation or warranty at the time any credit is extended hereunder, and
shall continue in full force and effect as long as any principal of or accrued
interest on any Loan or any fee or other amount payable hereunder is outstanding
and unpaid or any Letter of Credit is outstanding or any Commitment has not
expired or terminated.  The provisions of Sections 2.20, 2.21, 2.22 and 9.03 and
Article 8 shall survive and remain in full force and effect regardless of the
consummation of the Financing Transactions, the repayment of the Loans, the
expiration or termination of the Letters of Credit and the Commitments or the
termination of this Agreement or any provision hereof.

     Section 9.07.  Counterparts; Integration.  This Agreement may be executed
in counterparts (and by different parties hereto on different counterparts),
each of which shall constitute an original, but all of which when taken together
shall constitute a single contract.  This Agreement, the other Loan Documents
and any separate letter agreements with respect to fees payable to any Agent
constitute the entire contract among the parties relating to the subject matter
hereof and supersede any and all previous agreements and understandings, oral or
written, relating to the subject matter hereof.

     Section 9.08.  Severability.  If any provision of any Loan Document is
invalid, illegal or unenforceable in any jurisdiction then, to the fullest
extent permitted by law, (i) such provision shall, as to such jurisdiction, be
ineffective to the extent (but only to the extent) of such invalidity,
illegality or unenforceability, (ii) the other provisions of the Loan Documents
shall remain in full force and effect in such jurisdiction and shall be
liberally construed in favor of the Lender Parties in order to carry out the
intentions of the parties thereto as nearly as may be possible and (iii) the
invalidity, illegality or unenforceability of any such provision in any
jurisdiction shall not affect the validity, legality or enforceability of such
provision in any other jurisdiction.

     Section 9.09.  Right of Setoff.  If an Event of Default shall have occurred
and be continuing, each Lender and each of its Affiliates is authorized at any
time and from time to time, to the fullest extent permitted by law, to set off
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                                                By: /s/ Laurence Lapeyre
                                                    --------------------
                                              Name:   Laurence Lapeyre
                                             Title:   Associate

                                                FIFTH THIRD BANK

                                                By: /s/ Jim Janovsky
                                                    ----------------
                                              Name:   Jim Janovsky
                                             Title:   Vice President

                                                FORTIS CAPITAL CORP.

                                                By: /s/ Douglas Riahi
                                                    -----------------
                                              Name:   Douglas Riahi
                                             Title:   Managing Director

                                                By:  /s/ Steven D. Silverstein
                                                     -------------------------
                                              Name:   Steven D. Silverstein
                                             Title:   Director

                                                ING BANK N.V., DUBLIN BRANCH

                                                By:  /s/ Aidan Neill
                                                     ---------------
                                              Name:   Aidan Neill
                                             Title:   Vice President

                                                By: /s/ Emma Condon
                                                    ---------------
                                              Name:   Emma Condon
                                             Title:   Vice President

                                                MELLON BANK, N.A.

                                                By: /s/ Robert J. Mitchell Jr.
                                                    --------------------------
                                              Name:   Robert J. Mitchell Jr.
                                             Title:   First Vice President

                                                NATIXIS

                                                By: /s/ Carla Sweet
                                                    ---------------
                                              Name:   Carla Sweet
                                             Title:   Director

                                                By: /s/ Vincent Lauras
                                                    ------------------
                                              Name:   Vincent Lauras
                                             Title:   Managing Director

                                                SUMITOMO MITSUI BANKING CORP.,
                                                NEW YORK

                                                By: /s/ David A. Buck
                                                    -----------------
                                              Name:   David A. Buck
                                             Title:   Senior Vice President

                                                THE NORTHERN TRUST COMPANY

                                                By: /s/ Thomas Hasenauer
                                                    --------------------
                                              Name:   Thomas Hasenauer
                                             Title:   Vice President

                                                US BANK, NATIONAL ASSOCIATION

                                                By: /s/ Michael P. Dickman
                                                    ----------------------
                                              Name:   Michael P. Dickman



                                             Title:   Vice President

                                                GOLDMAN SACHS CREDIT
                                                PARTNERS L.P.

                                                By: /s/ Mark Walton
                                                    ---------------
                                              Name:   Mark Walton
                                             Title:   Authorized Signatory

                                PRICING SCHEDULE

     Each of "Facility Fee Rate" and "Eurodollar Margin" means, for any date,
the rate set forth below in the row opposite such term and under the column
corresponding to the "Pricing Level" at such date:

                         Level I    Level II   Level III  Level IV    Level V
                         -------    --------   ---------  --------    -------
Facility Fee Rate         0.08%      0.10%      0.125%     0.15%       0.20%
Eurodollar Margin         0.27%      0.40%      0.50%      0.725%      1.05%

     For purposes of this Schedule, the following terms have the following
meanings, subject to the concluding paragraph of this Schedule with respect to
split ratings:

     "Level I Pricing" applies at any date, if at such date, the Borrower's
long-term debt is rated BBB+ by S&P or Baa1 by Moody's.

     "Level II Pricing" applies at any date if, at such date, the Borrower's
long-term debt is rated BBB by S&P or Baa2 by Moody's.

     "Level III Pricing" applies at any date if, at such date, the Borrower's
long-term debt is rated BBB- by S&P or Baa3 by Moody's.

     "Level IV Pricing" applies at any date if, at such date, the Borrower's
long-term debt is rated BB+ by S&P or Ba1 by Moody's.

     "Level V Pricing" applies at any date if, at such date, no other Pricing
Level applies.

     "Pricing Level" refers to the determination of which of Level I, Level II,
Level III, Level IV or Level V applies at any date.

     The credit ratings to be utilized for purposes of this Schedule are those
assigned to the senior unsecured long-term debt securities of the Borrower
without third-party enhancement, and any rating assigned to any other debt
security of the Borrower shall be disregarded.  The rating in effect at any date
is that in effect at the close of business of such date.

     If the Borrower is split-rated, then for purposes of determining the
applicable Pricing Level, (a) if the ratings differential is one notch, then
both ratings will be deemed to be at the higher level of S&P and Moody's and (b)
if the ratings differential is two notches or more, then both will be deemed to
be at a level one notch higher than the lower of S&P and Moody's.


